5/16/2019

Item Coversheet





## Town of Miami Lakes Memorandum

To:

**Honorable Mayor and Councilmembers** 

From: Subject: Honorable Councilmember Luis Collazo

**EMT Appreciation Week** 

Date:

5/20/2019

## Recommendation:

During the May 14 regularly scheduled Town Council meeting, Vice Mayor Nelson Rodriguez, mentioned that he would like to recognize the efforts of Emergency Medical professionals, during National EMT week, which runs this year from May 19 - May 25.

Recently I was approached by a private duty ambulance provider that wanted to partner with the Town of Miami Lakes, and in recognition of EMT week, host a Free CPR class, open to the public, if the space could be provided for in one of the Town's facilities.

I wanted to have a discussion with my colleagues and see if this would be an opportunity to partner with AMR Ambulance Services and host a free CPR class open to everyone in our community.